


Board Report 
 
On behalf of the Board, Board President Michael Parrie thanked management, The Habitat 
Company, for exceptional handling of our finances.  Picker & Associates has provided another 
independent audit and found all standard accounting procedures to be followed. 
 
He also reported there appears there is a high disregard for garage power washes.  These 
semi-annual washes help keep our garage membrane and concrete clean from debris.  For the 
July power wash, we had 68 cars not comply, despite notices being posted almost two months 
in advance, weekly email reminders, a text message at the beginning of the week, and last-
minute phone calls.  The $50 fee no longer works and will need to be reconsidered at next 
month’s Board meeting in order to discourage this lack of compliance.  We need to protect the 
investment we just made into the membrane and concrete work done last year. 
 
Closed Session Business 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Jean Shamo, the Board of Directors of the Park 
Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to approve a one-
year leasing exception for a unit owner, with the owner intending to return after one year, and if 
the owner does not return, the unit should be vacant or put up for sale, as it will not be approved 
for a lease exception again. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Sheldon Atovsky, the Board of Directors of the 
Park Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to approve 
fining 1 unit owner $100 for not having proof of insurance, and the fine to double thereafter for 
each subsequent month, up to the maximum fine of $1,000 per month, until adequate proof of 
insurance is provided. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Jean Shamo, the Board of Directors of the Park 
Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to approve fining 6 
unit owners $50 for the first month, and may double thereafter for each subsequent month, up to 
a maximum fine of $200, for not attending the new residents’ meeting. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Catherine Kestler, the Board of Directors of the 
Park Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to approve 
fining a unit owner $350 for a moving violation. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Sheldon Atovsky, the Board of Directors of the 
Park Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to approve 
fining a unit owner $1,000 for installation of a washer and dryer without proper advanced 
authorization, and the owner must provide the scope of work, specifications of the washer and 
dryer, all other necessary documentation from the construction and remodeling packet, and the 
name, license, and certificate of insurance for the contractor within 30 days, or an additional fine 
of $100 per week is approved and will be applied until all documentation is submitted and 
satisfactory. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Monique Fouant, the Board of Directors of the 
Park Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to deny a 
hardship exception to the leasing policy. 
 
After a motion by Michael Parrie, seconded by Jean Shamo, the Board of Directors of the Park 
Tower Condominium Association voted unanimously in favor of a resolution to deny an owner’s 
request to remove a fine. 
 
 










